



JUNE / JULY ISSUE BY: MAYOR JAMES DAVIS

IN THE MARCH NEWSLETTER, I TOLD YOU ABOUT THE GENERATOR PURCHASED FOR THE COMMUNITY CENTER. WHAT I FORGOT TO MENTION, IS THAT IT WAS PURCHASED THRU A 100% GRANT AT NO COST TO THE TOWN. WE ALSO RECEIVED A NEW COMPUTER FOR THE POLICE DEPARTMENT FROM THE HOMELAND SECURITY; ALSO FROM A 100% GRANT (\$2073.23) AT NO COST TO THE TOWN.

IF YOU NEED A POLICE OFFICER AFTER HOURS, CALL 911 AND A DISPATCHER WILL RADIO AN OFFICER ON DUTY. JUDGE JASON HUDSON, CITY COURT JUDGE, STARTING MAY 1ST IS NOT CHARGING THE TOWN FOR COMING TO TRIMBLE TO HOLD COURT. HE IS DOING IT PRO-BONO. THE TOWN HAS BOUGHT THE OLD POST OFFICE FOR THE FIRE DEPARTMENT TO STORE AND ORGANIZE EQUIPMENT.

THE SENIOR CITIZEN FEEDING PROGRAM IS DOING GREAT. IF YOU ARE 60 OR OLDER AND WOULD LIKE TO EAT WITH OTHER SENIORS, YOU MAY CALL 297-3955 FOR MORE INFORMATION. THE STATE HAS HIRED 1 PERSON TO HELP WITH THE SENIORS FEEDING PROGRAM. SHE WORKS 20 HOURS PER WEEK AT NO COST TO THE TOWN. WORK FORCE ESSENTIALS / FAMILIES FIRST PROGRAM IS STILL DOING WELL WITH ONE EMPLOY.

THE STATE IS SPONSORING A SUMMER YOUTH WORK PROGRAM, 32 HOURS A WEEK, FOR 16-24 YEARS OLD, AND WE HAVE 1 PERSON FROM THAT PROGRAM WORKING AT CITY HALL AT NO COST TO THE TOWN.

THE SUMMER FEEDING PROGRAM FOR KIDS STARTED ON JUNE 8TH AND ENDS ON JULY 24TH. THERE HAS BEEN NEW PLAYGROUND EQUIPMENT AND SWINGS INSTALLED AT THE PARK BY THE CITY. ALSO, WAL-MART HAS DONATED SEVERAL GAMES TO OUR COMMUNITY CENTER.

THE TOWN HAS A DISHWASHER FOR SALE CALL 297-3955 FOR INFORMATION.